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Bluemont Civic Association
Representing Neighborhoods in and around Arlington Traditional School, Lacey Woods Park, Bon Air, Fields Park, Balls Crossing, West Ballston, and all along the former Bluemont Division of the Washington and Old Dominion Railroad
P.O. Box 5134 Arlington, Virginia 22205
www.bluemontcivic.org
General Membership Meeting Minutes
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
November 17, 2021; 7:30 PM

Order of Business

The President called the meeting to order at 7:30.  The President confirmed that a quorum was in attendance.  Without objection, the membership approved the minutes of its October 27, 2021 General Membership meeting.
Larry Smith gave a brief report pertaining to the Ballston BID.  Among other things, the BID has approved its budget for the coming year and is financially sound.  The BID supports the construction of the proposed western entrance to the Ballston-MU Metro.  Larry also reported that the current construction of the redesigned Ballston-MU above-ground facility accommodating buses will continue for several more months.

After a brief introduction, Scott Miller, Senior Director of Philanthropy for Path Forward, formerly the Arlington Street Peoples Assistance Network (https://www.pathforward.org/), gave a presentation (with slides) that described the organization’s activities, facilities, and services.  Next year will be its 30th year of operations.  The organization’s mission is to transform lives by delivering housing solutions and pathways to stability in an inclusive and equitable community where all neighbors live stable, secure, and independent lives free from the threat of homelessness.  There followed a brief question and answer period.

The President reported that she had sent an email to the School Board, the Superintendent of Schools and Arlington Public School’s transportation office reporting the decision by BCA members during the October General Membership meeting to support for the request of Bluemont parents to change the location of a middle school bus stop that was moved from Bluemont to the other side of N. Carlin Springs Road, which necessitates that children take a potentially hazardous route to this replacement bus stop   The President indicated that in response to an invitation she would attend the official opening of the Lubber Run Community Center.  The President will also attend to the Civic Federation’s virtual open house meeting with the County Manager, bringing together the presidents of other civic associations, as well as leaders of homeowners/condominium associations (and, if possible, residents of multi-family buildings) to establish means of communication and cooperation pertaining to common concerns.  The President announced that at its next meeting (December 15) BCA will host a presentation and Q&A by Bill Browning of Arlington Regional Master Naturalists (ARMN) about ARMN efforts to educate the public about deer, and the recent County survey of the deer population.

The First Vice President reported that BCA continues to monitor and prepare questions arising out of the County’s recently completed Phase 1 of the Missing Middle Housing Survey (modified as “Expanding Housing Choice”).  The First Vice President reiterated that the County has applied to Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA) for a grant to finance the west Ballston entrance. It will assist the County’s chances of getting the grant if members of the public make written submissions to the NVTA expressing support for the project.  Email is the preferred method of communication.  Emails should be sent to NVTA Chair Phyllis Randall at SYPcomment@TheNoVAAuthority.org, anytime between now until May 2022.  Finally, the First Vice President indicated that the County’s long-delayed planning of renovations to Bluemont Park had resumed.  There will be an informal unveiling of the elements of the plan at the park on November 21 (12:00-3:00 pm).
The President relayed the report of the Treasurer (who had been unable to attend) that the account has a balance of $1,777.69.  There have been no expenses since his last report.  The Treasurer has also reached out to the Waycroft-Woodlawn Civic Association for advice concerning the handling of membership dues payments.

The Secretary offered a brief synopsis of the Civic Federation meeting of November 9, 2021, encouraging members to check the Civic Federation website (https://www.civfed.org/).  
First, the Civic Federation held a special election to fill the vacant office of Secretary, electing Alistair Watson without opposition.  
Next, Dr. Samia Byrd, the County’s Chief Race and Equity Officer, led the discussion on the County’s efforts to improve equity regardless of race or ethnicity.  It referenced the County’s website (https://www.arlingtonva.us/Government/Topics/Equity) as well as its “dashboards” (https://www.arlingtonva.us/Government/Projects/Data-Research/Demographics/Race-Ethnicity-Dashboard and https://www.arlingtonva.us/Government/Projects/Data-Research/Demographics/Census-Tract-Dashboard) displaying data (mostly derived from the U.S. Census Bureau) pertaining to demographics, income, education, and similar information categories.  
The Civic Federation Vice President indicated that toward the end of November the Civic Federation would be hosting a virtual “open house” with the County Manager and civic association presidents.  
The leader of the TiGER (Task Force in Governance and Election Reform) provided an update on its preliminary activities studying issues associated with possible reforms of elections and county governance.  

The leader of the Environmental Affairs Committee, Public Collaborative on Tree Preservation, provided an update on its latest activities.

The leader of the N. Carlin Springs Road Pedestrian Safety Task Force presented a Power Point slide deck describing the task force’s efforts of the past year.  Thereafter, there was a brief discussion of the task force’s recommendations.  Member David Van Wagner moved (the Second Vice President seconded) that the following be advertised for a vote at BCA’s December 14 meeting:
N. Carlin Springs Road Safety Improvements

Purpose:  To allow for the safe, orderly flow of pedestrians, motor vehicles, bicyclists and transit. 

Noting with appreciation the safety improvements made to N. Carlin Springs Road between N. Glebe Road and N. Edison Street, the members of the Bluemont Civic Association call for the implementation of traffic calming and pedestrian safety measures on N. Carlin Springs Road between the intersection of N. Edison Street and N. Carlin Springs Road, and the intersection of N. Kensington Street and N. Carlin Springs Road, in the Bluemont neighborhood to make it safer and more accessible to for all modes of transportation:

The addition of marked ADA compliant crossings, and median island refuge with curb extensions and streetscaping when possible, at the below intersections, at a minimum

· 2nd Street North and N. Jefferson Street

· N. Greenbrier Street

· Arlington County to take over the management of street lighting and convert to dark sky compliant Carlyle style lights

· Request the county consider lowering the speed limit to 25 mph from 30 mph as part of the county Vision Zero effort

Next steps: 

The Bluemont Civic Association:

Requests that Arlington County work collaboratively with the Bluemont Civic Association to maximize public participation and input into the further consideration, design, implementation, and evaluation of traffic, by involving neighborhood residents, local business, neighboring civic associations, and other potentially impacted parties. 

Thereafter, the membership voted by Zoom poll.  The motion passed with 100% approval.

To conclude, the President reported that Treasurer David Smith had participated in a meeting with representatives of other civic associations within the Lubber Run watershed concerning storm water management and flooding risks.  The President reported that the Executive Committee was forming a Membership Committee to promote increased involvement of Bluemont residents in the activities of the association.  David Van Wagner described the need for additional volunteers to distribute the April and October newsletters.  The President reminded those in attendance to report to the County issues related to the restriping of Wilson Boulevard between N. George Mason Drive and N. Frederick Street.  The President invited all Bluemont residents to participate in the bell-ringing on Thanksgiving Day.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm. 
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